At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 22th day of January, 2008

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:
        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.
In the absence of the Town Supervisor, Councilman Derek N. Benedict, Deputy Supervisor, presided at this meeting.

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Ann Fisher of Balmville led the pledge.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


The following items were dropped from the agenda: 7B, 7C, 7D, and 7E.
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.
5.
HIGHWAY: Purchase of Crew Cab Pickup 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated January 14, 2008 submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to purchase a state bid crew cab pick-up truck to replace the 1995 Ford Crew Cab Pick- Up Truck. The state bid price is $39,139.50 and the money will come from the Highway’s 2008 Budget Equipment Account number 030-5130-0200. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 
6. 
PARKS & RECREATION:  Purchase of Vehicle

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated January 2, 2008 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to purchase a 2008 Dodge Durango SXT 4X4 from N.Y.S. contract group number 40550. The amount of this vehicle is not to exceed $23,000.00 and will come from account number 8330-0200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 
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7.
POLICE:


A.
Purchase of Ammunition


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 1, 2008 submitted by Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, to purchase the department’s 2008 ammunition from New York State Bids number PC63287 and PC63486. The funds for this purchase are included in the Department’s 2008 budget under account number 30330.0499. The total amount of this order is $11,113.96. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 

B.
Authorization to Hire New Police Officer -- dropped from agenda
This item was deleted from the agenda.
C.
Emergency Equipment Bid Schedule – dropped from agenda
This item was deleted from the agenda.


D.
Purchase of Vehicles – dropped from agenda

This item was deleted from the agenda.


E.
Supplemental Pay for Involvement with Reserves – dropped from agenda

This item was deleted from the agenda.
8.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Town Hall Addition and Alterations


This item was deleted.


B.
Performance Security for Tarben Subdivision

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said that the Tarben Subdivision is off of Revere Road. They are proposing to construct a Town Road, associated stormwater collection and management facilities. On December 27, 2007 ZEN Design Consultants prepared a construction cost estimate in the amount of $790,600.00, with an inspection fee of $31,624.00. Mr. Osborne is recommending the approval of this item. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the construction cost estimate dated December 27, 2007 for the Tarben Subdivision. The amount of the estimate is $790,000.00 with an inspection fee of $ 31,624.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if everything was in place for this project. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said a drainage district is required and a map plan has to be submitted. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 

C.
Performance Security for Tarsio Subdivision


Mr. Osborne said the Tarsio Subdivision is located off of Old Little Britain Road. On December 27, 2007 ZEN Design Consultants submitted a construction cost estimate for the Tarsio Subdivision.  The work includes the construction of proposed Town roads, stormwater collection and management and a water main extension. The construction cost estimate is $702,100.00. Mr. Osborne is recommending adding $4,600.00 to cover the cost of acceptable As-Built Drawings. This will bring the total to $706,700.00 with an inspection fee of $28,268.00. Mr. Osborne is in favor of this cost estimate.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the construction cost estimate dated December 27, 2007 for the Tarsio Subdivision. The amount of the estimate is $706,700.00 with an inspection fee of $28,268.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 
9.
PLANNING BOARD: 

A.
Landscape Cost Estimate for Stony Brook Associates

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the landscape cost estimate for Stony Brook Associates dated January 8, 2008 submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant for the Town of Newburgh. The cost of the estimate is $10,275.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 


B.
Landscape Cost Estimate for Laborers Union Local 17

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape cost estimate for the Laborers Union Local 17 dated January 4, 2008 submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Consultant for the Town of Newburgh. The cost of the estimate is $21,938.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 


C.
Landscape Cost Estimate for Orange County Trust

Because there were some questions regarding the memo submitted in relation to this 
request, it is being postponed until a future date.
10.
BUILDING DEPT:  Special Request for Temporary Housing

Andre Carrington submitted a letter stating her family experienced a house fire on January 14, 2008. The house suffered extensive smoke and water damage. The dwelling is unsuitable for occupancy. She is requesting a building permit for the temporary installation of a trailer home on the property until the repairs to the dwelling are completed.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated January 17, 2008 submitted by Andre Carrington for the temporary installation of a trailer home on their property which is located at 5 Russet Court. This approval is for a six month period. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 


11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilman Piaquadio said there are modifications made to the Town’s home page. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said Councilman Piaquadio has put all of the 2008 Town of Newburgh’s meeting dates on the web site. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said his office and the Receiver of Taxes office will be open Saturday January 26th from 9:a.m. until 1:00 p.m. 
His third announcement was that the New York State Presidential Primary is on Tuesday, February 5th. He urged everyone to vote. There is a sample ballot and a voting machine that will be in the lobby of Town Hall.
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 Mr. Zarutskie’s last announcement was that the Orange County Department of Health is running a free rabies clinic on the 26th at the City of Newburgh’s Activity Center. 
Councilman Benedict announced the Town of Newburgh will be hosting a carnival at Chadwick Lake on Saturday the 26th  of  January.
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS  

There were no public comments. 
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 7:35 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 


Meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

.

_____________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk             
 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

